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Dear parents,

The busy second semester and exam season have
ended! It feels great to return to normal. Besides
classroom learning, our students also had the oppor-
tunity to participate in various internal and external
competitions, projects, and extracurricular activities
this semester. | believe that parents were pleased to
see that their children have returned to their usual
state after returning to campus.

| would like to share some important information
with you in this newsletter.

Firstly, the progress of the new campus. The school
has informed everyone that we will move into the
new campus in August 2024. Currently, the first phase
of the renovation project is underway, and the kin-
dergarten will open in September.

Secondly, the new timetable for the next academic
year. After several rounds of discussion, we has decid-
ed to reduce each class period from 70 minutes to 60
minutes and include homeroom/assembly in the
afternoon every day, while keeping everything else
basically the same. This means that there will be an
extra class period each day, which can be used more
flexibly to increase the time for math, English, and
project-based learning for students who need it. The
specific schedule is shown in the table below:
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Thirdly, starting from the next academic year, each
homeroom teacher will only be a foreign homeroom
supervisor. At the same time, for each grade, the
school will assign one GLC and two home-school advi-
sors to communicate with parents of each class. For

students, this will provide more opportunities to use
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English and practice their speaking and presentation
skills. For parents, although there will no longer be a
local homeroom supervisor for each class, they can
still contact the corresponding home-school advisor
at any time to express their concerns and sugges-
tions. GLCs will communicate relevant details with
everyone in the WeChat groups later.

All of the above measures are designed to help stu-
dents learn and live more efficiently and confidently
on campus. We hope that parents can continue to
understand and support them.

During the two-month summer vacation, it is also
recommended that parents review "ULC 4-year Study
plan" that we have issued with their children, and
make their own plans based on their children's stag-
es, using the long holiday to integrate what they have
learned into some practical projects and activities to
stimulate thinking beyond knowledge, perhaps plant-
ing the seeds of future college majors. In addition to
learning, don't forget to travel and relax. The three-
year pandemic has caused our children to miss out
on many opportunities. Encourage them to make
their own travel plans during the holiday! Either read
or travel, body and mind, there is always one on the
road.

Finally, I wish all parents a healthy and happy summer
and smooth work.
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Dear ULink Community,

Due to covid, this is only our second newsletter of the year
following the first in September 2022. Our students have
almost completed the May/June external examinations and
can look forward to their results later in the summer. Se-
mester 2 reports will be released on 22 June, ready for Par-
ents’ Day. Please carefully read and review the report to-
gether with your child ahead of teacher meetings, paying
careful attention to the specific advice given about areas of
improvement. As | sit at my desk writing this, our G10 stu-
dents are either in Kaiping or engaged in cross curricular
projects here on campus. Here are some highlights since
September 2022:

¢ We received very positive and supportive feedback from

the Council of International Schools (CIS) on our supple-
mentary report submitted in October 2022 and we are now
working towards fulfilling the action plan.

¢ The English as an Additional Language (EAL) department

ends this year and next year G9 Intermediate English clas-
ses will be taught by teachers in the English department.
Language and Literacy Support (LLS) teachers from diverse
academic departments will provide in-class support to G9
students in Humanities and Business subjects, as needed.

* Next year, we will introduce Project Based Learning (PBL)

for G9 students. A PBL team has been formed and is work-
ing to design different projects to meet the learning needs
and interests of the students. The projects are cross curric-
ular and students select those in which they are most inter-
ested. For PBL classes, there will be regular formative as-
sessment to enable students to improve the quality of their
projects and PBL will be on their report cards. PBL puts an
equal emphasis on academic learning goals and on the
competencies that students need more than ever in the
21st century. Through well-designed project experiences,
students learn how to contribute to team efforts, think
critically, solve problems creatively, and communicate
effectively, all while engaging in deep learning of important
content.

e I’'m sure you will have seen on our regular WeChat feed

that we held our fabulous ULC Day and ULink Idol in Febru-
ary. We also hosted the ISTA drama festival in April and the
MUN conference in June. Both provided wonderful oppor-
tunities for our students to shine and to develop their skills
as did the many international academic competitions, such
as the British Physics Olympiad (BPhO), in which two stu-
dents achieved Super Gold, and the United Kingdom Math-
ematics Trust - Intermediate Mathematical Challenge
(UKMT-IMC) which produced two Global Gold awards! Our
Duke of Edinburgh Award goes from strength to strength
and a large group of students will soon be embarking on a
kayaking expedition!

Best wishes & have a wonderful summer!
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CAIE May/June Exam

The Cambridge June exams began on April 24 and were
completed on June 9. 102 exams were held, involving 31
subjects. Five previous ULC students came back to school
to resit some exams. All the exams have been run
smoothly, and no cases of malpractice have been report-
ed in our school.

The Cambridge June exam results will be available to view
online on August 10, 2023, for AS & A Levels and on Au-
gust 16, 2023, for IGCSE and O Levels. The confidential
exam result information has been sent to each candidate
by the Academic Office.

The Cambridge November 2023 A Level Chinese exam
registration is in progress. The registration process in-
cludes online registration, paying the examination fee,
receiving statement of entry, and personal information
amendment. Now that the online registration deadline
has passed, candidates are checking their personal infor-
mation on their statement of entry. Students should regis-
ter for the examination in accordance with the guidelines
sent by the Academic Office to avoid missing all dead-
lines. Retake exam registration will start after the exam
results are released.

Edexcel May/June exam

In the 2023 Edexcel May/June exam, 415 students regis-
tered for the IAL Math exams, and 17 students registered
for the IG Art exams. The exams started on May 9th and
will end on June 15th. Students will get their IAL Math
exam results on August 17th and the IG Art exam results
on August 24th. Students should log in to their Result-Plus
account and check their personal exam results.

The registration for the 2023 Edexcel October/November
exam will start at the beginning of August. Students will
receive an email with detailed information about Edexcel
October/November exam registration. Students should
complete registration and payment before the registra-
tion deadline.

Evening Subject Tutoring

In order to provide sufficient academic assistance to stu-
dents, evening subject tutoring is provided from 7:30 to
9:30 from Monday to Thursday. Two teachers from differ-
ent subjects will provide tutoring every night, including
Mathematics, Economics, Chemistry, Physics and Biology.
Students need to apply for an appointment on the stu-
dent landing page at least a week in advance and go to
the subject teacher's office on time on the night of the
appointment. If there is a temporary cancellation, they
need to explain it to the subject teacher. For the sake of
fairness, each student cannot make an appointment with
the same teacher for more than two sessions per night,
and every 15 minutes is a time session; that is, no more
than 30 minutes. Since subject tutoring started on Febru-
ary 13, more than 50 students have signed up so far.
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PLR is specially designed for ULC teachers aimed at
enhancing their professional skills and knowledge,
and provide opportunities for educators to collabo-
rate with colleagues, share ideas and experiences,
and learn from each other. This year PLR coordinator
Ms. Grace had structured three PLR programmes for
teachers to choose from - Data Wise, Teacher Exper-
tise, and Cambridge PDQs.

1. Data Wise

This was the second year of implementing Data Wise
at ULC, and we decided to go deeper than last year -
to truly understand the problem of practice, we have
to get closer to what actually happens in classrooms.
Most teachers have not had much experience with
examining teaching, which means they have neither
the skills to describe teaching in a fine-grained, evi-
dence-based way, nor the collegial culture in which
examining practice feels supportive rather than
threatening. To develop the skills of observing prac-
tice, PLR coordinator organized teachers to watch
videos of teaching from another school and learn the
five key elements of observing practice - focus, ob-
serve, debrief, adjust and follow up. During this
school year, half of the teachers chose this PLR pro-
gramme and completed one round of observing our
own practice using our own protocol that includes all
five of the key elements.

2. Teacher Expertise

The Teacher Expertise Model comprises teacher ob-
servation and evaluation, self-reflection, and feed-
back. Teachers begin by identifying specific skills they
are committed to improving during the academic
year. They are then divided into cohorts. Teachers
record video of themselves teaching, watch the vid-
eo and write a reflection, observe a peer teaching,
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and participate in growth-focused discussions with
their cohort. During this academic year, half of the
teachers chose this PLR programme and engaged in
three cycles of the Teacher Expertise Model.

3. Cambridge Professional Development Qualifica-
tions (PDQs)

As the first qualified center to provide Cambridge Pro-
fessional Development Qualification (PDQ) Teaching &
Learning (T&L) program in China, our school has suc-
cessfully run the program for 8 years and has support-
ed many teachers in teaching and their students in
learning. Congratulations to the following teachers who
received Cambridge International Certificate in Teach-
ing and Learning in March - Audrey Zhao (with Distinc-
tion), Phoenix Guo, and Rachel Pan!

The second cohort of Educational Leadership (EL) also
submitted the evidence in their portfolio to Cambridge.
Congratulations to the following teachers who received
Cambridge International Certificate in Educational
Leadership in March - Jane Zhao and Yessenia Huang.

Thanks to the input from mentors and Program Lead-
ers (Grace Liu and Henry Mensah) to the candidates!
The mentors for Teaching and Learning are Arundhati
Sharma, Ruth Cumberland, Petyo Petrov, Javier Lam,
and Jocelyn Ymbong. The mentors for Educational
Leadership are Cherry Chang, Dr. Tim Fryer, Jennifer Li,
and Ambiga Naidu. We greatly appreciate mentors’
contribution and commitment of time, energy, and ex-
pertise on behalf of the PDQ candidates!

Starting from January 2023, a new cohort of 5 teachers
joined the T&L programme and 6 middle leaders joined
the EL programme. They look forward to completing
the PDQ learning journey in the coming August.
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The Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award

the Duke of Edinburgh’s International Award originated in
the UK and has been recognized worldwide. By completing
project challenges, it helps shape the character of teenagers,
improve and cultivate leadership.

This semester, 32 G9 students actively applied to join this
project, which is the second batch of students from our
school to participate in this project. In May 2020, a total of
47 students applied to participate, but only 9 students who
persisted until the end, completed all tasks, passed the as-
sessment, and obtained a bronze award certificate, indi-
cating the challenge and difficulty of the award.

The Edinburgh Duke of Edinburgh's International Award is a
non-academic project that encourages and guides students
to persevere in physical exercise, improve their interest
skills, participate in community service, and accept outdoor
challenges. After completing the above four tasks, candi-
dates can apply for certificates and medals from the award
center. The award is divided into three levels: bronze, silver,
and gold.

The levels differ in terms of the age of participants, the
length of perseverance in each project, and the difficulty of
the challenge. For example, the bronze award requires at
least 6 months of perseverance, and the gold award requires
18 months of perseverance. Overall, more and more high
school students across the country are participating in this
project, and the number of people who receive awards and
certifications each year is gradually increasing.

At ULC, the project leader is Mr. Mark Zheng, Head of the
Student Affairs Office. While he and four other teachers at
the school are project guidance teachers. Since the introduc-
tion of the Edinburgh Duke of Edinburgh's International
Award, the teachers have not only encouraged more stu-
dents to participate but also supervised students to follow
project requirements daily and provided guidance and assis-
tance when students encountered problems during their par-
ticipation.

Maintaining a "never give up in the face of difficulties" men-
tality is very important throughout the process. Currently,
the 32 candidates of the project are full of enthusiasm and
are persevering in completing various tasks. We are delight-
ed to see that most of them tend to actively seek solutions to
problems under the guidance of teachers, rather than asking
teachers for direct solutions to problems.

g In this summer vaca-
tion (June 25th to
28th), 27 of the candi-
dates will go to
Xunliao Bay, Huizhou,
to participate in a 4-
day-3-night  outdoor
kayaking challenge.
The scorching chal-
lenge under the hottest sun is about to come, and most stu-
dents express confidence in completing the project chal-
lenge. We wish them all the best! We look forward to their
perseverance and triumphant return!
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FUN DAY EVENT

The school has organized a variety of engaging activities
for everyone to enjoy — FUN DAY EVENT. This event is a
collaborative effort by FIVE department groups:

- Business + Humanities + Visual and Performing Arts +
Chinese and additional languages

- EAL + English
- PE

- Mathematics
- Science

During the Fun Day, participants will have the oppor-
tunity to attend various activities that have been care-
fully planned by each department group. These activi-
ties are designed to cater to different interests and
preferences, ensuring there is something enjoyable for
everyone.

To add an element of friendly competition, participants
will be divided into house groups (RED/YELLOE/BLUE/
GREEN). This not only fosters teamwork but also en-
courages interaction among students from different
homerooms.

The most exciting part of the event will be a winner at
the end of the Fun Day! The house group that accumu-
lates the most points or achieves the highest score
throughout the activities will be rewarded with a deli-
cious treat: an ice cream for each member of the win-
ning house. We sure that our students will give their
best in every activity and collaborate with their fellow
house group members to increase their chances of win-
ning.

Moving-up Ceremony

As we are approaching the end of the school year, we
are going to gather all our non-graduates to celebrate
their moving-up ceremony. This special occasion marks
a significant milestone in the lives of our students as
they transition to the next phase of their academic jour-
ney.

During this moving-up ceremony, we take the time to
acknowledge the hard work, determination, and per-
sonal growth that our students have experienced. We
commend them for their academic achievements, crea-
tive endeavors, leadership qualities, and contributions
to our school community. Each of them has left an in-
delible mark, and we are excited to witness their contin-
ued growth and success in the next phase of their edu-
cational journey.

As our students take a step forward into a new chapter,
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we celebrate not only their accomplishments but also
the promise of what lies ahead. They are the future
leaders, innovators, and change-makers who will shape
our society for the better. Let us applaud their achieve-
ments, inspire them to reach even greater heights, and
offer our heartfelt congratulations on this momentous
occasion.

2023 Graduation Ceremony | EVER GLOW

As the academic year comes to a close, we are excited
to announce that our annual graduation ceremony is
fast approaching.

The graduation ceremony will be held on June 17. It is a
time for us to come together as a community and
acknowledge the achievements of our graduating stu-
dents. During the ceremony, our graduates will be re-
ceiving their diplomas, and there will be speeches, and
other memorable moments.

This ceremony serves as a culmination of years of dedi-
cation, perseverance, and personal growth. It repre-
sents a significant milestone in the lives of our gradu-
ates, signifying the completion of one chapter and the
beginning of a new journey.

This graduation ceremony is a moment of joy, pride,
and inspiration. It symbolizes the vast potential and lim-
itless possibilities that await our graduates as they em-
bark on their chosen paths. It is a celebration of their
accomplishments and a testament to their determina-
tion.

To the graduating class of 2023, as you step into the
future, remember the lessons learned, the friendships
forged, and the experiences that have shaped you. Let
the knowledge gained be your compass as you navigate
the complexities of life. Embrace every opportunity
with enthusiasm, courage, and commitment to making
a difference.

' Today, we stand to-
e Egether to celebrate
© your success, to
& honor your achieve-
= . ments, and to offer
¥ our heartfelt con-
gratulations.  May
this graduation cere-
| mony be the begin-
ning of a remarkable
journey filled with
endless possibilities. Congratulations, graduates, and
may your future be bright and fulfilling.

¥ Ronthiy Newsletter
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Student Affairs / F4ERS

Latest Events from V.A.

In the past few months, the Volunteer Association has
cooperated with the Student Union and the Student
Affairs Office to complete the ULC Day and also con-
ducted fundraising activities for stray cats (All For
Kittens).

In May, the Volunteer Association completed the re-
cruitment of some new members. Several outstanding
core students were selected.

After the epidemic, the Volunteer Association contin-
ued to post and share various types of volunteer info,
and also organized many meaningful volunteering activ-
ities out of the school. On-campus volunteers include:
library volunteers, lab volunteers, piano room volun-
teers, photoshoot volunteers, admissions Q&A volun-
teers, new student orientation volunteers, and cat feed-
ing volunteers. Off-campus volunteering includes: Hos-
pital guide, porridge volunteer, 37 Degree Public Service
reading volunteer, Autism children caring, etc. Opportu-
nities for off-campus volunteering are progressively
growing.

In the Summer vacation, many of our students will be
participating in volunteer activities in different organiza-
tions, such as ASDAN's volunteer teaching & environ-
mental conservation of wildlife, and Huishi's volunteer
travel. We also have a lot of students who will be volun-
teering near their houses in street offices, libraries, hos-
pitals, subway stations, etc. We look forward to sharing
more volunteer experiences.

If you have any questions or information about volun-
teering, please contact

Ms. Li (Office AQ3-111)
Email: dane.li@ulinkcollege.com

Work Phone: 020-39090100 ext. 6062, 6063

BRI THES
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FBFHPB#E: dane.li@ulinkcollege.com
T{FERiE: 020-39090100456062. 6063,

ane Li /#{3
Officer / HWER
Volunteer Association Advisor / Y THESESE
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College Application Services / FHHFIES:

College Acceptance
The most exciting news is that all the offers of our 2023
graduates have been finally confirmed. This is quite a
uncertain year to apply to colleges, but they finally
made it, applied to universities by themself, waiting
such a long and anxiety offer seasons. Not easy , but
worth! It make all the offers and final year high school
life such meaningful. G12s, you are the best! Big Con-
gratulation to all of you!!!
Career Workshop
From January to March, G10 students have joined 2
sessions of our career exploration workshops . In the
these two sessions, students were guided to know
about themselves and explore their interests. By devel-
oping a better understanding of their interests, stu-
dents also learn more about how to search for relevant
courses at the university level as well as the entry re-
quirements, in order to help with their ALevel course
selection. The advice for each student’s ALevel choices
have been entered into our Engage system for any ref-
erence purpose.
In the week commencing on June 19, G9 will have their
career awareness week. CAS and EAL have invited 7
parents and alumni from different sectors to share, to-
gether with Prof,Lin from HKUST(GZ) will give us a
speech as well. Meanwhile, there will be some career
exploration projects provided for any summer plan.
Hope this event can help students start to think their
future career path.
School visit
-, After back to the
_ normal school life,
CAS office have
invited more than
ten colleges to
@ visit, there are:
McGill  university
Canada;
Study in France
and Sciences Po from Frances; The Hong Kong Universi-
ty of Science and Technology, City University of
Hongkong, The Hong Kong Polytechnic University from
Hongkong; University of Warwick, Durham Universi-
ty,The Univesity of Bath, University of Leed from UK;
Bocconi University from Italy etc. There were also
online college talks shared with students and parents
as well. We are looking forward to continue to invite
more colleges to come in new academic year, in order
to build up more connections with universities.
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With the summer holidays just around the corner, | hope
these tips can help parents effectively relieve holiday
stress.

Emotional interactions. Kids will most likely bring their
emotional and behavioral pattern they used in school
back to home. Both good and bad emotions will exist in
home out of expectation. When parents encounter teen-
agers’ swing moods, you should be calm and stable, at
the same time understand, accept, and respect your chil-
dren’s feelings. Try to support and stay in the same emo-
tion with your kids rather than control and educate.

Strengthen social links. We all know that a strong sup-
portive relationship can help us cope with a variety of
challenges. As a result, we can look at the holidays as a
time to reconnect with the positive people in our lives.
Receiving help and support from people who care about
us can help relieve stress. In addition, parents can encour-
age their children to volunteer for charities, which is also
a way to make connections.

Arrange your holidays wisely. Organizing holidays
properly requires parents and children to set expectations
together. It helps to set realistic expectations for the holi-
days. We can use this opportunity to teach children to be
responsible for their own time. At the same time, as par-
ents, we also need to lower our expectations, we need to
identify the most important holiday tasks and take spe-
cific small steps to accomplish them, rather than trying to
schedule everything for our children.

Make plans with your child. Encourage your child to get
involved in vacation planning. Respecting children's ideas
is conducive to promoting the relationship between par-
ents and children during the holiday and narrowing the
distance between each other.

Put things in perspective. In general, although the vaca-
tion time is very short, but the rational use of it helps chil-
dren to form a broad vision and long-term perspective.
We can help children reflect during the holidays and catch
up on the past semester. During the holidays we should
pay attention to our children's needs as well as our own
needs and feelings. As a parent, you can have fun and en-
joyable activities with your child. Proper physical activity
or outdoor activities can help us relieve our stress.

Email/HPFE :

Tel/EB1E: +86 (20) 39090100 - 6067 RIS SE AL

xiao.zhang@ulinkcollege.com (Mr. Xiao Zhang)

EE‘L%EF i"%" / Counseling
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lynne.li@ulinkcollege.com ( Ms. Lynne Li )

ZENINZE: AQ3-104. 106Z=E

) (ULC

ULINK COLLEGE

Lynne Li / =¥
Guidance Counselor
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